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CHARLESTON STRING QUARTET WILL PLAY AT NOON CONCERT SERIES 

The award-winning Charleston String Quartet, from Brown University, will 
play in Cecilia Hall, at Carey Mansion, on Wednesday, November 2. The 
quartet features Charles Sherba and Lois Finkel on violin, Daniel Harp on cello 
and Consuelo Sherba on the viola. The Noon Concert is open to the public, 
and admission is free. 

The quartet will perform works by Schubert, Bocceriani, Suk and Wolf. 
Their awards include a Fourth Ellen Knowles Harcourt Award (1987) and a 1986 
West Virginia Governor's Honor for outstanding music contribution to that state. 
The group has performed throughout the United States including concerts in 
New York, Chicago, Philadelphia and Washington, D.C. The Charleston String 
Quartet made its European debut in Paris in 1987. Summer festival appearances 
include the Aspen Music Festival, in Colorado, and the Grand Teton Festival in 
Wyoming. 

Acclaimed for their depth of sound and interest in new music, the 
Charleston String Quartet has become known for their expressive style and 
rapport with their audiences. Partial funding for this program was provided by 
the Rhode Island State Council on the Arts. 

McKILLOP GALLERY TO FEATURE PHOTO EXHIBITION 

The McKillop Gallery presents a photo exhibition titled "Lost Child" from 
November 10 through December 1. The black and white images feature 
abandoned playgrounds, wooded areas and other childhood hangouts as captured 
by Mass. resident Thomas Steven Young. 

An Associate Professor of Art at Greenfield Community College, Young holds 
a B. A. in Photography from Goddard College and an M. F. A. from Rhode Island 
School of Design. 



SALVE REGINA RECEIVES JOHN CLARKE TRUST GRANT 

Salve Regina College's Development Office has announced a $6, 000 grant 
from the John Clarke Trust of Newport. The grant represents two scholarships 
in the amount of $3, 000 each to be awarded to nursing students at the College. 

One of the oldest active trusts in the United States, the John Clarke Trust 
was established in 1676 by Dr. John Clarke to help support and encourage 
students entering religious life and the medical profession. 

SALVE REGINA COLLEGE RECEIVES ROBERT R. YOUNG GRANT 

Salve Regina College's Development Office has announced a $10, 000 grant 
from the Robert R. Young Foundation, of Greenwich, Conn. The grant will be 
used for student scholarship funds. 

CAREER/LIFE PLANNING MINI-COURSE 

A "Career/Life Planning" mini-course, open to college students and the 
general public, takes place on November 5 and 6. 

Sponsored by the College's Sociology Department, the course will be taught 
by the Director of Career Planning and Placement Mrs. Bernice Whitaker. 
According to Mrs. Whitaker, the purpose of the course is to introduce students 
to career information as they pursue their academic degrees. 

For registration information, call the Registrar's Office at extension 226. 
For further information on the course, call the College Placement Office at 
extension 495. 

NURSING CAREER DAY 

There will be a Nursing Career Day sponsored by the Career Planning and 
Placement Office on November 16 from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. in Ochre Court. 
Anyone interested in a profession in health should attend. Contact Mrs. 
Bernice Whitaker at extension 495 for more information. 

DANCERS MARATHON 

The 7th Annual Dance Marathon, will be held on Friday, November 18 
beginning at 7 p. m. until Saturday, November 19. Dancers need to collect 
$60. 00 per couple or $35 per person. There will be a meeting for all those 
Dancers interested in dancing in the 20-hour Marathon on Wednesday, October 
26, at 6 p.m. in Wakehurst Lounge. Dancers will receive prizes in several 
different categories during the night. The grand prize will be for the most 
enthusiastic couple. 



HEALTH ALERT 

The f1u season will soon be upon us and the College Health Service is 
offering f1u shots to the College community. Health Officials generally 
recommend that the elderly and anyone that has a chronic medical condition 
receive f1u shots. They should be given before the end of November to be 
effective. Please call College Health Services for further information at 
extension 219 or 340. 

FACULTY NEWS 

Dr. Jack Childs, Professor of Human Development, gave a talk, "An 
Overview of Holistic Living," as the first in a series of presentations on holism 
at the URI extension course in Providence on October 8. Dr. Childs also 
attended the Convention of the American Counselor Educators in St. Louis last 
October 9 - 11. Five hundred counselor educators from the nation attended. 

John Rok, Dean of Students and Assistant Professor of Religious Studies, 
recently attended a conference at URI on "Assessment to Improve Student 
Learning and Development: A Shared Responsibility." This national 
interactive teleconference brought together over 15, 000 academic and student 
affairs professionals at 252 campus sites across the United States and Canada to 
discuss directions and strategies for collaborative assessment efforts in the field 
of higher education. 

Sister Leona Mis to, Director of Graduate Independent Studies, attended the 
National Conference on Adult and External Degree Programs in Washington, 
D. C. The theme of the Conference, sponsored by The Alliance and the 
American Council on Education, was "Advancing Our National Agenda." 

Dr. Frank Maguire, Professor of Religious Studies, recently offered two 
all-day workshops for the advanced course at the U.S. Na val Chaplains School. 
The first workshop, on September 23, focused on the subject of "Ethics and 
Computer Technology"; the second, on October 6, was on the subject "Recent 
Developments in Christian Ethic's." 

Sister Arlene Woods, Associate Professor of Art, presented a series of Art 
History lectures in October at the King House Senior Citizen Center. 

STAFF NEWS 

Susan Rose, Assistant Director of Residential Life for Administration will 
serve as a member of the CPARI Executive Board during the 1988-89 Academic 
Year. The College Personnel Association of Rhode Island is open to anyone 
interested in the field of Student Personnel and Development and offers a 
professional network for student affairs staff from colleges and universities 
throughout the state of Rhode Island. 

Patricia Hatfield, formerly Arts and Entertainment Writer for Newport This 
Week, has been appointed Assistant Director of Public Relations. This is a new 
position. 



STUDENT NEWS 

STUDY ABROAD NEWS Salve Regina College has accepted an invitation 
from Providence College to join in a program of study at Fribourg University, 
Fribourg, Switzerland. La Salle University is also involved in this ACP 
(American College Program). This is a full year of study with classes taught 
in English, but, as Fribourg is in the French speaking region of Switzerland, 
some knowledge of the language is advisable. 

Regent's College in London offers Salve Regina students an incredible 
educational experience during a Spring or Fall semester or for a full year of 
study abroad. The program, sponsored by Rockford College, Rockford, Ill. , a 
British/ American Center of International Studies, includes a broad range of 
academic areas such as Art, Psychology, Computer Science, Business, History, 
Political Science, Economics, Language, Literature and Sociology. 

STUDY ABROAD PANEL HOSTED BY FRENCH DEPARTMENT Father Michael 
Malone, Assistant Professor of Psychology, Sister Consilii Reynolds, Director of 
Foreign Students and Studies Abroad, student Gail Mangan, and student Nicole 
Rose described numerous programs available for study abroad when some thirty 
participants met recently in Ochre Court. Foreign experiences discussed 
included the African Program and several possibilities for study in France, 
Quebec, Spain, and South America. It was emphasized that these latter 
programs are not limited to language majors or minors. Sister Consilii also 
explained the England and Ireland Programs. 

RETURNING FROM FRANCE Students, Tammy Vaz, Kimberly Sullivan, and 
Nicole Rose, spent the spring semester in France. Tammy studied in Paris 
while Kimberly and Nicole attended the University in Cannes. 

PRESENTLY IN FRANCE Jason Burrell, Christine Piezzo, and Deborah 
Tamulis are studying in France this semester. Jason, an Art major and French 
minor, is spending the year abroad. Christine, a French major, is also in 
Paris. Deborah, a Political Science major and French minor, is in Grenoble. 
Previous to beginning their studies, Christine and Deborah had an orientation 
period in Antibes, on the French Riviera. 

MONSTER BASH AND DASH 

Students, faculty, staff members and friends can have a haunting good 
time, get some exercise and help Rhode Island Special Olympics on Saturday, 
October 29 and Sunday, October 30. On Saturday, you can scare up some fun 
at the Bewitching Ball, 9 p.m. to 1 a.m. at the Newport Marriott. Tickets cost 
$15, and all proceeds go to Special Olympics. 

On Sunday, a 5K (3 .1 miles) Roadrace begins at noon at Freebody Park 
($10 registration fee). All proceeds benefit Special Olympics. Applications for 
the race are available at the College Athletic Center. 

DEADLINE FOR THE NEXT NEW SB ULLETIN IS FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 4. 
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